
NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENT 

May 28, 2023
PASTOR LEISTEKOW’S INSTALLATION:  Next Sunday, June 4th at 4:00 pm with a meal afterwards.  This will be our only service of the day.  The guest Preacher for the service is Pastor Philip Janisch from Peace Lutheran Church, Vancouver, Washington.  All the Northern California and Reno area churches are being invited.
The meal is being organized by the Sisters in Christ.  Please contact Debbie Himm for more information.  Monetary donations to help with the expenses are welcome.
MOVING UPDATE:  The Leistekow family belongings are safely in the parsonage!  We sincerely thank the Nietschke & Reichert families, along with Debbie Himm, for moving the items, and for the additional volunteers who assisted with unloading the truck and moving items into the parsonage.  All your efforts are greatly appreciated!
Pastor Tim and family are expected to arrive sometime this Wednesday.

VOTER’S MEETING SUMMARY:  Last Sunday the voter’s approved a budget for the 2023-2024 fiscal year which is within a few dollars of our current year budget.  Praise and Thanks to our Lord and Savior for the many blessings he has bestowed upon us this year! 

Church Officers were also elected.  Our Council for the upcoming year: President - Richard Smith, Treasurer – Jim Reichert, Financial Secretary and Property Chairman – Dave Koinzan, Secretary – Andy Parises, Elders – Dave Nietschke and Cecil Lincoln, Evangelism Chairman – Steve Pechin, Stewardship Chairman – Chris Bradshaw. We thank John McCorkell for his service as Property Chairman for the past number of years!
Additional action of note: New Church Service time beginning June 11. Service at 10:00 am; Bible Class – 11:15 am.
BIBLE STUDY:  We resume our study on the book of James today.    
VBS/SOCCER CAMP:  The date for VBS is June 19-23,  The theme is: “Route 3:16 Road Trip”, with materials from NPH.   Planned activities include: Soccer skills and games, Bible time, crafts, and a snack.  The program is for ages 4-12. Daily sessions will run from 9:00 am to noon.  The week will culminate with our closing VBS service (10:00 am) and Summerfest (11:15 am – 2:00 pm) on Sunday, June 25.  Registration is open on our website: christlodi.org.  Helpers will be needed; please consider assisting in any way you can!  
THIS WEEK’S SERVICE TO THE LORD

Presiding Minister:  Pastor Christopher Hoppe 

Head Elder:  Cecil Lincoln

Ushers:  Dave Nietschke, Andy Parises & John McCorkell

Next week: Dave Koinzan, Steve Pechin, Chris Bradshaw
Counting team:  Dave & Robin Koinzan


Next week:  Steve & Jeanne Pechin
Next week:
Next week: 
Church Cleaning:  Thanks to Dave Koinzan


Next week:  Debbie Himm & Leigh Cruz

Church flowers:  Thanks to Sisters in Christ

Next week: Sisters in Christ

OFFERING


        May 21
Current:                         $ 1,255
Debt Reduction:               $ 280
Parking Lot Sealcoat:         $ 10
Building Maint.:                 $ 50

THIS WEEK AT CHRIST  LUTHERAN:
Tuesday:        Ladies bible study – 6:30 pm 
Wednesday:   Pastor Tim & family arrival

Saturday:        Men’s Breakfast bible study – 7:00 am
Sunday:          Pastor Leistekow’s Installation – 4:00 pm

                 Fellowship meal to follow

UPCOMING EVENTS:
Church Council – Tuesday, June 6, 7:30 pm
Evangelism Meeting – Tuesday, June 13, 7:30 pm

VBS/Soccer Camp – June 19-23, 9 am to noon
Summerfest – Sunday, June 25, starting around 11:15

